Income Tax Refunds

Subject: Income Tax Refunds

From: "Shok, Marc C." <Marc.Shok@ct.gov>

Date: Tue, 1 Feb 2011 10:18:58 -0400

To: "DSS-DL-EligibilityStaff'" <DSS-DL-EligibilityStaff@ct.gov>

CC: "Starkowski, Michael P." <michael.starkowski@ct.gov>, "Beaulieu, Claudette J."
<claudette.j.beaulieu@ct.gov>, "Palermino, Peter J." <Peter.Palermino@ct.gov>

Good morning -

Under a new federal law, income tax refunds received after December 31, 2009
are excluded as income in the month of receipt and as assets (if retained)
for 12 months for all federally-funded programs.

HUSKY, Medicaid LIA & Medicare Savings Programs and SNAP Households under
185% FPL - do not count any income tax refunds by households, including any
Earned Income Tax Credit portion, as income. There are no asset
considerations for these programs.

Other Medicaid for the Aged, Blind & Disabled groups, TFA, State Supplement
and SNAP elderly/disabled households over 185% FPL - do not count any income
tax refunds by households, including any Earned Income Tax Credit portion,
as income in the month of receipt. Additionally, exclude any income tax
returns, including any EITC, as assets to the extent retained for the
following 12 months.

SAGA Cash - since SAGA cash is not federally-funded, continue to count any
income tax refunds, including any EITC portions, as income in the month of
receipt and as an asset to the extent retained.

Thanks for your attention. Please contact the Family Services Unit for any
TFA or HUSKY-related questions and the Adult Services Unit for any Medicaid
LIA, MAABD, State Supplement and SAGA related questions.

Marc Shok

Adult Services Program Manager
Connecticut Department of Social Services
25 Sigourney Street

Hartford, CT 06106

(860) 424-5246

(860) 424-4939 FAX
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